
Lake Pulaski LID Board Meeting Minutes






Location, Date & Time: Murphy & Co., Buffalo, MN 55313, 5/11/22 7:00pm

•Attendees: Bill Jundt, Jill Murphy, Jon Tank, Brooke Cebulla, Dave Tauscher.
• This monthly meeting is held for the Lake Pulaski Improvement District members and is open to the public.

• Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Jon Tank.
Previous Business:
• The board discussed the sudden correspondence with a homeowner, that brought to our attention that something invasive may have been found during the process of having their dock installed. During that process a concrete block was removed that possibly had a Mussel on it. Photographs were taken and sent to the LID board members. The board immediately contacted divers to inspect around the pumps and at the location of the property where the Mussel was found.  CC Divers went down on May 6th, early in the morning and dove for 4-5 hours. At the end of their inspection, one more mussel was discovered. Photographs and a report were immediately sent to the DNR. The DNR then contacted Jon Tank confirming on May 11th, they were in fact Zebra Mussels. The DNR stated it would publicly publish this information likely early next week.
• The DNR informed the LID board that Lake Pulaski will not be able to turn the pumps on until the DNR confirms that Buffalo Lake also has Zebra Mussels or having a 30-micron filter installed at the pump house, and it must be approved by the DNR. He suggested getting an engineering firm involved.
They are also having internal discussions yet whether or not we will have to continue to use filters even if Buffalo has Zebra Mussels. The DNR told the LID board that they are not planning on getting divers into Buffalo Lake or Pulaski until late June 2022 to mid-July.
• The LID discussed waiting that long would not be in the best interest of Lake Pulaski residents. Dave Tauscher made a motion to contact The City of Buffalo to hire their own divers to dive Buffalo Lake as soon as possible. Jill Murphy seconded. Motion approved.
• Bill Jundt made a motion for the LID to hire our own divers if the city declined to hire the divers. Brooke Cebulla seconded. Motion approved.
• Bill Jundt gave the board an update on the current standings with the City regarding Pulaski Ponds. He has emailed and left voicemails asking what their plan is, but at this time no one has gotten back to him.
• Dave Tauscher gave an AIS update. Moving forward with PLM, contracts are signed, and permits have been filed. Freshwater Scientific will be mapping in June for treatment areas. 
• Griffin Pak staffing for 2022 will again be handled by Lee Ryan, from The City. Lee mentioned to LID members that they are still looking to hire more people, and currently do not have many people applying.
• Bill Jundt reported lake levels from May 4th, 2022, were 964.82.

• Bill reported that the regular pump inspections done by Olson Electric, from Monticello, will be happening on May 20th, 2022.
Financial Report:

• Jill Murphy reported/discussed financial statements and expenses. Current balance as of April 30th, 2022, was $284,995.00.
New Business:
• Jill Murphy discussed the annual meeting. Huikko’s Bowling Center is not available this year, so we will holding the annual meeting at the Buffalo Legion. There is a rental fee for the Buffalo Legion. $150 for a three-hour rental. $50 for audio equipment. The Legion does not offer catering, so Jill will be hiring someone to cater apps/snacks again as we have at the previous meetings.
• Jill Murphy has lined up judges for the Lake Pulaski, 4th of July lake parade for 2022. Judges will be the Koch family.
Meeting Adjourned: 
• Jon Tank motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:10pm. Bill Jundt seconded, motion carried, meeting adjourned.

